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15 May 2020
Dear Fellow Members

What unprecedented and challenging times we find ourselves in.   We know, like us, you will be missing the company, companionship, and support of your WI.  Not only because of the cancellation of meetings but also because of the huge range of activities you are involved in both with your WI and with the Federation.

It has been wonderful to hear from members about the ways they are tackling the challenges which this pandemic has presented.   In typical WI fashion so many of you are doing amazing work, for example, supporting the NHS producing scrubs, masks etc. and working with local food banks.  We would like to especially salute our members who are frontline workers.  In keeping with our strong tradition of Resolutions, Make Time for Mental Health and Alleviating Loneliness have been so important over the past weeks. 

Ask not what you can do for your Federation, ask instead what your Federation can do for you!

We have been meeting regularly to monitor the situation, keep in touch with members and plan how we can best support you.   To this end we are working on a series of online events, courses, and talks.

Arts & Leisure Sub-committee are talking to a number of speakers, covering a diverse range of topics, with a view to offering a series of ‘taster talks’ from some of our WI Speakers.  Keep up to date with Cookery & Creative Crafts on the Essex Federation website to help you cook, sew, knit, garden, and crochet your way through this tricky time.  If Public Affairs is your passion watch out for the outcome on this years Resolutions, the final two concern stem cess registration and ending modern slavery.  Most areas are running food banks (Food Matters) and we are all made do and mending (End Plastic Soup).  If your daily exercise has inspired you, then why not become a Climate Ambassador (Climate Change) or the current Bee Initiative has encouraged lots of you to plant bee friendly plants (SOS Honeybees). 
Our outstanding media team have been hard at work keeping our Website, Facebook Page, Twitter, and Instagram up to date.  Well done to the Essex WI News team for producing their prototype digital magazine. Congratulations also to the WIs who are carrying out meetings virtually via zoom and other platforms.   Do not forget that My WI has lots of interesting and informative articles and tutorials.

We are an organisation which is all about our members so your WI Adviser can be an excellent link to what is going on at Federation and beyond. We understand that not all our members have access to the digital opportunities we have discussed and perhaps your adviser could keep you up to date with the things we are organising.

We have received some questions from WIs regarding subscriptions. Subscriptions are constitutionally set by the NFWI and they have asked that you send all questions, queries and comments directly to the General Secretary, Melissa Green – m.green@nfwi.org.uk and the Head of Finance, Edward Adomako – e.adomako@nfwi.org.uk.

So, to sum up, these are our endeavours so far, but we are also in untapped territory. If there is anything else you would like to see us doing, why not email us at essexfedwis@gmail.com  with your suggestions.

In the meantime, take care and stay safe,

With best wishes,

Your Trustees
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